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From: Beata Coldbeck   
Sent: 27 July 2020 16:53 
To: Helen Webster 
Subject: Odp: RE: RE: FW: ADDITIONAL INFO TO ACTION -NYM/2020/0349/FL 
 
Dear Miss Helen Webster, 
 
Thank you for your e-mail. We have now plotted the manege with supplementary planting on the location 
plan in accordance with your aerial image. Please see it attached.  
 
We can confirm that we don’t have any livery at our site and we intend to build the manege for private use 
only as we have previously stated.  
 
In respect of the lighting matter, we would like to remove lighting from the application.  
 
As we have explained in our application, we need a manege for “training and treatment of animals, i.e., 
training young shire horse (heavy horses) to be used on land.” Since we don’t own a tractor we use our shire 
horses to work land as an environmentally friendly alternative to tractors. Shire horses are very tall (on 
average around 18 hands) and big breed of draught horses with an amazing capacity for weight-pulling. 
Shires have at various times held world records both for the largest horse and for the tallest horse. The 
manege facilitates a safe laboratory for training, riding and schooling horses to pull agricultural equipment. 
If we build any smaller manege than 40m x 40m, then shire horse pulling e.g., a log (to start off with) or a 
training trap, will not be able to turn in it. Ideally we would have applied for the manege to be bigger, but 
we didn’t want to take up any more field than we were forced.  Furthermore, we would like to also school 
(including jumping) our other cross-bred horses. This again demands a spacious platform to work on.  
 
Kindest regards, 
Mr and Mrs Coldbeck 
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